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Dear Parents/Carers, 

It was a pleasure to see so many of you at our Christmas events over the last 2 weeks – 
Foundation’s production of ‘A King is Born’, ‘Born in a Barn’ performed by Years 1 and 2 and the Key Stage 
2 service held at Waterlooville Baptist Church. The children put a great deal of effort into rehearsals and it 
was wonderful to have such a large audience on the day.  We hope you enjoyed these as much as we did!  

To keep you informed regarding your child’s progress, we will be sending home Interim Reports next half 
term and also hosting formal Parents’ Evenings on February 7th, 8th and 9th. However, you are always 
welcome to contact your child’s teacher if ever you have a question about their learning and progress.  

I would like to thank you all once again, for your continued support and partnership. I wish you all a wonderful 
Christmas with your loved ones and a Happy New Year for 2023.                                                    Mrs Allen 

New Information 

Competition Winner - earlier this term, we were invited to participate in the ‘Meon Valley MP Flick 
Drummond’s Annual Christmas Card Competition’ - the theme was Christmas in Parliament.  

Winning Designs with the Prime Minister 

We are delighted to announce that Tilly (Year 4) won with her brilliant design of the Houses of Parliament 
and Big Ben in a Santa hat and scarf! Cruz (Year 6) was runner up with his design of the late Queen Elizabeth 
II with Paddington. Tilly’s design will be on the front and Cruz’s design on the back of the cards sent to people 
across the country and abroad, including Prime Minister Rishi Sunak, who received his by hand from Flick. 
Well done to both of them for their outstanding designs. 

MP Flick Drummond attended our assembly on 16th December to present Tilly and Cruz with their prize (book 
vouchers) and thanked all those who submitted an entry – the standard was very high!  

Phone System – we are upgrading our telephone system over the Christmas holiday. Please be aware that 
the new system will record all calls for training and monitoring purposes. The office is available to take calls 
between 8:00am and 4:30pm, 4:00pm on a Friday with the option to leave a message at all other times.  

FREE HCC Online Courses for Parents in the New Year! 

 

  

To book a free place, please scan the QR code which will take you to 
https://shop.hants.gov.uk/collections/library-courses 
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Volunteers 

We would like to say a BIG thank you to our great team of volunteers:  

Our new PTA Team for organising our annual Present Buying Day - it was wonderful to see the joy in the 
children’s faces as they chose and wrapped gifts for their family. The amount of time, effort and planning 
involved is considerable, but worth every minute. They have also organised a special visitor for our youngest 
learners and will finish the term selling tasty Krispy Kreme donuts! 

We have a number of volunteers who listen to children read, help out on school trips or even come and share 
their knowledge of skills with the children. Thank you to all of you for your contribution, it is really appreciated. 

And lastly, to our Governors who have given up their time to attend termly meetings throughout the year, 
carry out monitoring visits and support the staff at information sessions. It has been lovely for them to join us 
at the recent Christmas events we have held and we really appreciate their commitment to the school. 

 

Updates and Feedback 

Staff Update - We pass on our congratulations to Mrs Newland who gave birth to a daughter – mother and 
baby are doing well ♥.  
 
Fundraising: We collected a total of almost £500 through donations made at the recent Christmas events - 
£50 to be given to the Waterlooville Baptist Church and the remainder will be given to our international 
charity, Village Africa who are currently fundraising for a new ambulance – for more information about Village 
Africa, please visit https://villageafrica.org.uk/what-we-do/about-us/.  

We also collected £67.00 for Save the Children UNICEF through the donations received for wearing a 
Christmas Jumper on Present Buying Day.  

We know that your contributions will be put to good use and thank you for your generosity. 

As you know, we welcome feedback all year round so please share your comments, 
suggestions or questions with us via our ‘Feedback Form’ located on the ‘Contact Us’ page 
of our website. Thank you.  

Future Dates for Your Diary 

School Closure: Staff will be receiving training on Tuesday 3rd January and Monday 13th March 2023. 
 
After School Clubs – the timetable of our spring term clubs and letters are available to view and 
download on the ‘Clubs’ page of our website 
https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/page/?title=Clubs&pid=149   

Trick Box: Since introducing ‘Tricks’ into the classroom in 2018, we have seen a great 
improvement in children being able to manage their own emotions and overcome conflict 
and challenges. If you would like to find out more about how this programme works at QI 
and strategies you can use to support your child at home, please join us on 17th January. 
Trick Box cards will be available to purchase for £3.50 on the day.  
https://trickbox.co.uk/product/primary-programme/  
 

Spring Term 2023 

3rd January School closed for INSET (staff training) 

17th January NEW TrickBox Information Session for Parents/Carers at 2:45pm or 5:30pm in the hall 
(approx. 30 mins).  

7th, 8th & 9th 
February 

NEW Parents Evenings by appointment (booking via website from 23rd – 27th 
Jan) 

13th March School closed for INSET (staff training) 

As always, year group specific events and information will be communicated via the Year Group emails. 
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